#### Police probe student's classroom death

Robert Kourtjian, a 13-year-old East Junior High School student, died Friday afternoon of a suspected elec-trocution while working at a grinding machine in a shop class, say police of-ficials.

ficials The eighth grade youth, son of Mr and Mrs. Wallace Kourtjan of 30F fiddlers Green in Farmanton, was working with the heavy duty shop machine when fellow students heard him moan and then collapse on the floor, said Farmington Hills Director of Public Satety Ronald Holko

The shop teacher and classmates immediately raced over to Kourtjian and pulled the machine's plug from the wall socket. The shop instructor then began to give the boy artificial mouth-to-mouth artificial resuscitation.

Within minutes, the Farmington Hills police, fire and rescue squads re-sponded to the emergency call and hurried Kourtjian to Bodsford General Hospital, where a team of specialists was waiting for the ambulance.

"At 11:15 Friday morning, our sta-tion received a call from the school saying that a student might possibly

"But at 12:40 in the afternoon, we received word from the hospital that effort to save him failed and that he had died." "Apparently, Kourljann was werk-ing with the grinding machine when he received a shock and collasped." Holto said. "We are not sure whether it definitely was an electrocution or

cause."
According to East Principal Gilbert Henderson, the accident happered conveiting after 11 a.m. Friday. The school immediately called the Farmington Hills police and faculty members tried to save the youth by using mouth-to-mouth resuscitation and heart massage.

Police quickly sealed off the school's stop area and confinement of the policy and the policy an

As of Friday night, Hills police were still investigating the room and questioning witnesses who were in the room when Kourtjian collapsed.

Farmington School District Superin-

youth's death, saying that the situa-tion was being investigated by the school district and police.

"I'm a relatively prudent person and I want to make sure all the re-ports are reviewed first." he said.

#### For elementary students

#### Science takes on new approach Rep

Elementary students in the Farm-ington School District are enthusiastic about a new approach to learning sci-ence.

Instead of the textbook method of learning, students are conducting ex-periments on their own and drawing conclusions from their observations. They are watching ecological systems grow and witnessing life cycles

"Everyone is-really excited about this program. The district started it in the fall, and so far it has been quite successful. After conducting four two-year pilot programs, we limitely decided on the one we are using now." said Frank Delewsky, principal at Wooddale Elementary School and director of the science program at the elementary level.

The science program is taught in all 17 elementary schools at every grade level. It is divided into two parts. Dur-

ing the first semester, students work in the physical-science areas. The second semester is devoted to a study of let sciences and how they work. It includes an examination of how man fits into this scientific structure. "Students are learning firsthand from tale speriments and are now taking an active part in discovering what science is all about." Helewsky continued "Instead of asking questions, they are induing out of themselves Instead of just reading text-books. They are actively investigating."

AT EACH GRADE level, students learn about a different phase of science. In the life-science program, students in the first grade start with or ganisms, and, through the sixth grade, they learn about life cycles, populations, environments, communities and ecosystems.

"This is only the first year of the

program, but conceivably, as we progress, students will go through this whole system of learning Neen they leave the elementary level, they will be better ecologically and scientifically educated. "The program attempts to widen their scope of scientific knowledge at an early age. And that's really needed, especially in this day of technological advancement." Delewsky said.

said. The most important factor in the life-science program is actual student observation of live animals—fregs, in-sects, chameleons and fish—going through conjudes tile cycles. They witness the various stages of a tadpole, see fish grow, and handle charmeleons. They see how wheat grows, how crickets feed on wheat grows, how crickets feed on wheat grows that the charmeleons are considered to the contract of th

vive.
"Students are able to watch frogs and chameleons eat, fish grow and

are really excited about what they see
"What better way is there to teach science than when the kids are retited about what they are learning."

To provide live specimens for each class in the 17 schools, the distinct maintains a life-science culturing enter at Larkshire Elementary School. Gordon Johgson, a fourth-grade teacher at Larkshire Elementary School Gordon Johgson, a fourth-grade teacher at Larkshire. Lakes care of the center at larkshire. Lakes care of the enter at Larkshire Elementary School. Gordon Johnson, a fourth-grade teacher at Larkshire Elementary School.

At the centier has the proper specimen for each phase of the propers.

At the centier are several asquarmums full of gupples, smalls and plants, frogs and tadpoles in various life stages, Lanks of chameleours mealsorm breeding cordinaters.

"Whenever a learner in the distinct needs something for the next description."



Fourth grader Sheri Milligen and her homeroom teacher Gor-on Johnson make sure that "Flowerblossom," a 12-foot, 40pound boa constrictor, remains safely within her glass home (Staff photo by Harry Mauthe)

### **Board** members debate millage election date

The Farmington School District faces a possible special millage election sometime in the next few months to determine the financial future of area schools, say school adminis-

tool sometime in the next few months tool determine the financial future of area schools, say school administrators.

With state aid for Farmington schools being reduced by \$844.82 and four mills of extra voted millage for operation expiring with this year's tax levy, something must be done to supplement the lost funds.

THE DISTRICTS PRESENT millage is 34.33 mills of this amount, 3s mills are provided by the district and all mills are provided by the district in the state of the four mills approved by voters in 1886 for a 18-year period. State of the four mills approved by voters in 1886 for a 18-year period. State of the state of the four mills approved by voters in 1886 for a 18-year period. State of the sta

date and postponed the issue until it next regular meeting on Jan 23 at Dunckel Junior High School. Even though the majority of school board members said they believe a millage increase or reresals is necessary, there was much debate concerning the date of any millage election.

"There is no doubt about it, we need the funds. In a community where we care about our kids, we have to get the point across to everyone," said Trustee Gary Lichtman.

"But I feel we should not have a special election. Rather than take funds army from the students and services in conducting a special election, I feel we should not have a special election to the regular burn election we are required by law to conduct, he continued.

"I will not support that April date and feel we should not support both elections and waste money we could use elementer."

Trustees Arm Strable, Dr. Merryin Ross and Emma Makinen alapported.

# , inside

AFTER SCHOOL CLASSES

The Farmington Area Recreation Commission is offering a variety of programs for young and old alike. To see where you fit in turn to page 7A.

## Twins win contest

When they come home from Providence Hospital in about two weeks, the newborn win daughters of Mr and Mrs. Gordon Pears of Farmington Hills will ride in style. The girls, Angela Marie and Rebecca Ann, won the Farmington Area Jaycette girl of the loan of an infant Love Seat for as long as needed. In the control of the time the wave arms

through win two wates for the launity to use.
It's part of the Buckle Up Babes (BUBS) project which the Jaycettes isunched late last month.
The couple were delighted with their gifts which came when the twins were the first bables born during BUBS week, Jan. 5-11.
Mrs. Peans asid, "We had read about, the offer in the paper and

The twins are the first children for the Hills couple who were happy to ac-cept the gift-loan.

cept the gitt-toan.

In the meantime, the Jaycettes have been busy promoting both the seat rental and vehicle safety in general. After an appearance on a local TV station, which was seen by a GM executive, they were invited to be a part of the GM display at the auto show.

Publicity chairman for the BUSS campaign Mary Ann Brady said. "Harriet Reed, Sue Zurilla and 1, as well as many from the general membership, will be down at the auto show both weekends.

"We won't be selling the infant seats as much as talking about au-immotive safety. One GM executive told me that of all the Jaycette Chapters, ours has done best with publicity and public interest."

The idea behind the safety campaign was to make the car seats available to parents of infants at a rate that was just too inexpersive to pass too.

that was just too inexpensive to pass.

The seats are designed for babies from birth to 20 pounds. They are constructed of two polypropylene shells. The outer shell constorms to the sato seat and the inner one is contoured for the child's central ran support.

Those interested in renting one should contact Harriet (Mr. William A.) Reed, 22719 Broakdale, Farmington.